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AAPAC Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2008
City Council Chambers
Next Meeting:  April 14, 4:30 p.m. at City Council Chambers
Members Present:  Margaret Parker (Chair), Marsha Chamberlin, Jim Curtis, and Elaine Sims
Others:  Katherine Talcott, Ann Arbor Public Art Administrator; Jean Borger, Administrative Coordinator; Mary Morgan, Ann Arbor Chronicle; Tamara Real, Arts Alliance
Meeting called to order at 4:45 p.m.
Comments from the Public:
Tamara Real reported to the Commission that Arts Alliance board members have received phone calls regarding the Municipal Center project and the decision to invite a proposal from Herbert Dreiseitl.  She said that the Alliance plans to send a letter to the Commission and to the Ann Arbor News calling for more visibility and opportunities for public engagement in the project.  She also noted that AAPAC meetings are not yet included on the City’s listing of board and commission meetings.  AAPAC staff will check with the City to get meeting information posted there.
Minutes:

Minutes from previous meeting were approved unanimously following a motion by Jim and a second by Marsha.
Report from Public Art Administrator:

Katherine reported that Herbert Dreiseitl has signed a contract to submit a proposal for 3 sites at the Municipal Center.  She will be the liaison between Dreiseitl and the City and project architects.  Commissioners reviewed the current budget and noted that in the future the bulk of AAPAC administrative funds may be needed for staff expenses and that additional funding may be needed for education, publicity, events, and other expenses.
Committees:

1. Municipal Center Public Art Task Force—Margaret reported that the Task Force has not been meeting but that meetings are expected to resume in the near future.  Commissioners discussed the possibility of an invitational to Michigan artists for a permanent or rotating collection that would reside in the Municipal Center.  A possible collaborative piece that would happen in conjunction with the Art Fair and recognize its contribution to the City was also proposed.  
2. Community Based-Projects Committee—Commissioners discussed the need to have a code of ethics and transparent processes to govern potential conflicts of interest relating to committees and committee members.  Katherine noted that she is in the process of drafting policies and checking which City policies might also be used to govern AAPAC.  Commissioners noted that the issue of perceived vs. real conflict of interest is also important.   Jim presented a list of current projects.  
3. Sites and Projects Committee—Katherine reported that she has gotten maps from the City that can be used by the committee.  
4. Preservation—Margaret noted that John Hilton of the Observer has offered to help fund the Arch rededication celebration.  She suggested that the DDA, which funded the restoration, might also be willing to provide support.  Marsha volunteered to help organize the celebration.  A market day in July or August was suggested for the event.
Action: Marsha to contact John Hilton and the DDA regarding the celebration and report back to the Commission next month.
Action: Elaine and Margaret to meet to discuss preservation of Fourth and Washington mosaics.
5. Website—Commissioners discussed needed updates to AAPAC and City websites and pros and cons of having two different sites.  
Action: Jean to work with AAPAC and City website contacts to update info and get direct link to AAPAC page from City homepage.  Jean to ask about potential for developing City site into AAPAC’s sole website.
Action: Commissioners to review AAPAC (annarborpublicart.org) and City (a2gov.org, link under “Visiting”) websites and send feedback to Jean.
6. Public Relations/Education—Commissioners discussed the need  to educate the public about the Dreiseitl project and to keep the public involved in the process of bringing more public art to Ann Arbor.  This committee also needs a chair.  Commissioners discussed holding a public forum at the Ann Arbor District Library, creating a blog, writing an opinion piece for the Ann Arbor News, and public display of Dreiseitl’s design proposal as ways to create opportunities for public education and involvement in the project.  They also discussed the need for a year-round schedule of ways to involve the public in Ann Arbor’s public art program, including yearly public forums and regular email bulletins informing the public of AAPAC meeting dates and happenings.  A public welcome reception for Katherine is planned for April 30.
Action: Marsha to begin preparations for welcome reception.
Action: Jean to forward AAPAC mailing list information to Marsha.

Action: Elaine and Margaret to compose a year-round plan for public relations and a short-term plan for the period between now and July to communicate the Dreiseitl project to the public.

7. U-M Funding—Elaine reported that James will be leaving his position as director of the U-M Art Museum.
8. Art Inventory—Jean reported that the database now includes information on 67 pieces of art.
Old Business:

1. AAPAC Bylaws—Commissioners were asked to review the new draft of the AAPAC Bylaws distributed at last month’s meeting.

Action: Commissioners to read bylaws and send feedback to Jean.
2. Golden Paintbrush Nominations—Commissioners discussed nominations, including mosaic panels at the Matthaei Botanical Gardens, the mural behind the Ann Arbor Art Center, a lifetime achievement award for Ellie Serras, recognition of Shari Brown and the 50th Anniversary of the Ann Arbor Art Fair, and recognition of Dr. Kelch as a supporter of public art.   
Action: Commissioners to send descriptions and photos of additional Golden Paintbrush nominees to Jean in preparation for a vote at the April meeting.

New Business:

1. Annual Public Art Plan Process—Margaret reported that she, Katherine, and Jean will be meeting with Sue McCormick and City financial staff to go over the CIP for the coming fiscal year on March 26.  Other commissioners were invited to attend.

2. Annual Report—Article assignments were distributed.  

Action: Commissioners to submit annual report articles to Jean by March 31.  Cheryl and Connie to submit bios and photos as new members.
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
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